
1 
 

 
 
UTAH PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
Heber M. Wells Building 
160 East 300 South, 4th Floor 
Salt Lake City, Utah 84111 
 
To:   Utah Public Service Commission 
 
From:   Utah Clean Energy 
  Hunter Holman, Staff Attorney 
 
Date:   June 7, 2019   
 
Re:  Docket No. 19-035-18 

Rocky Mountain Power’s 2019 Avoided Cost Input Changes Quarterly 
Compliance Filing 

 
Dear Public Service Commission, 
 
Utah Clean Energy is submitting these reply comments in response to Rocky Mountain Power’s 
comments filed on May 31, 2019. 
  
Utah Clean Energy appreciates the additional explanation that Rocky Mountain Power provided 
regarding the 100 percent capacity factor of the proxy avoided cost thermal resource. At this 
time, Utah Clean Energy has no specific recommendations on this proposed change.  We reserve 
the right to take a position at a later time after better understanding the impact of this change on 
Schedule 38 avoided price calculations.   
 
Thank you, 

/s/ Hunter Holman                                                  
Hunter Holman, Staff Attorney 
Utah Clean Energy  
 
CC: Service List  
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

I certify that on June 7, 2019, a true and correct copy of the foregoing was served upon the 
following as indicated below: 
 
By Electronic Mail: 
 
ASSISTANT ATTORNEY GENERAL 

Patricia Schmid    pschmid@agutah.gov 
Justin Jetter     jjetter@agutah.gov 
Robert Moore     rmoore@agutah.gov 

 Steven Snarr     stevensnarr@agutah.gov 
 
OFFICE OF CONSUMER SERVICES: 

Michele Beck     mbeck@utah.gov 
Cheryl Murray     cmurray@utah.gov 
Bela Vastag     bvastag@utah.gov 

 
DIVISION OF PUBLIC UTILITIES:  

Chris Parker     chrisparker@utah.gov 
William Powell    wpowell@utah.gov 
      dpudatarequest@utah.gov 

 
PACIFICORP 
 Data Request Response Center   datarequest@pacificorp.com 
 Utah Dockets     utahdockets@pacificorp.com 

Jana Saba     jana.saba@pacificorp.com 
 
UTAH CLEAN ENERGY  

Kate Bowman     kate@utahcleanenergy.org 
 

/s/ Hunter Holman 
 


